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Hi Everyone 

Well as I predicted Spring has started off with a very bumpy ride. Snow one day             

beautiful sunshine the next and the usual spring winds. 

Allan and I have enjoyed several club visits over the last couple of weeks and appreciate 

being made so          welcome. It is great to share this time with you and see how different clubs run their 

meetings. They are all different but the same if you can understand what I mean. They all cover the same 

things but may be done in a different way and this is truly covering My Club My Way. I am pleased to see 

this happening. 

One thing that is coming through strong is that some of the projects that clubs have undertaken for years are 

not able to happen this year owing to Covid-19. There has never been a better time than now to reassess what 

your club is doing. Clubs need to think hard to come up with new projects but also think about service           

projects as well. There is not as much money out there as there was and service projects may be needed more. 

Remember that Lions was formed on Service. It may be time to change the way our clubs operate. 

Please remember to report your service on My Lion. I have been at some clubs that are doing this really well 

and wondered if any of these people would be willing to help other clubs in their Zone get up and running.            

 

If you are prepared to do this would you please email your details to Allan GST Coordinator at 

202f.gst@lionsclubs.org.nz and he can match people up.  

 

Please also remember if you are struggling for members please contact Jerry our membership coordinator  

202f.membership@lionsclubs.org.nz and he may have some ideas to help you. We also have guiding lions in 

the district that can work with your club if you need help.  

   

Kind regards and stay safe 

Sue Fleury 
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14 202F Computer Capers Results 

15 Jingo Bingo Waikiwi 

16 2nd VDG Jerry on GMT 

17 Snippets 

18 Snippets 

19 Snippets 

20 MMR 

21 Peace Poster 

22 Snippets 

23-24 Snippets 

25 Bulletins received    

26 Next Southern Flyer 27th September  

 Please send your bulletin to 

 

1 Message from DG Sue 

2 Borland Lodge invite  

3                                                       LICF              

4 DG Sue club visits 
5 1ST VDG Pam & 2nd VDG Jerry’s club visits 

 6                                                        CMF 

7 Book Sale & what to do with old phones 

8                          Lion Foundation Grants  

9                   Update on District Awards 2020 

10 Cruise-for –a-Cause  

11 Detail of Cruise for a  Cause 

12 Clyde & Districts Wheelie Bins 

13                                                    Camp Quality 

     

 

 

202f.editor@lionsclubs..org.nz 
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202F- 2nd VDG Jeroen Schuurman-Proposed Club Visits 
 

14th September    Clyde and District 

 

15th September    Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke 

 

5th October     Lawrence 

 

13th October   Invercargill central 

 

2nd November  Ohai-Nightcaps 

9th November  Gore river valley 

To be rescheduled  Alexandra Dunstan 

 
To be rescheduled  Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke 

202F -VDG Pam Fiveash-Proposed Club Visits 
 

 

 

Tuesday        15th   September  Riverton 

 

Tuesday      22nd    September  Riversdale 

 

Thursday      8th     October   Te Anau  Kepler 

 

Thursday    15th     October   Waihopai City 

 

Tuesday      20th     October   Invercargill Host 

 

Tuesday      10th     November  Roxburgh & Districts 

 

Monday      16th     November  Makarewa 

 

Thursday    19th    November  West Otago 

 

Tuesday       1st     December  Waikiwi 

 

 

Email : 202f.2vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Email:202f.vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 
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Grants Update: 

 

Just as we thought we had navigated through Covid-19 and returned to normal we are once again struck with closures 

and restrictions in our venues. 

 

The inability to trade will mean a difficult year for us all, but The Lion Foundation will continue to distribute funds whilst 

we can. Please be realistic in your applications and expectations, venue closures for the initial 7 weeks and now         

another 2 weeks will result in a dramatic reduction in our ability to generate revenue and the return to the community. 

 

We are extremely proud that we have been able to support many causes throughout the last few months, some            

examples of which you can see in this newsletter. Please keep in touch with the Grants Team and The Lion Foundation 

in general through our website and Facebook page. 

 

Tom Smith – Grants Manager 

Please don't feel lost! 

  

As you continue to work hard to support your organisations through these uncertain times, The Lion Foundation would 
like to help and provide guidance.  
 
It can be confusing negotiating your way through the many funding applications for different grant giving organisations. 
Remember you are not alone, like the team of 5 million working together against Covid-19, we are here for each other 
to help complete these applications.  
 
The Lion Foundation is launching a suite of Funding Workshops. These workshops will cover the main criteria to apply 
for funding, what we need (and don't need) with your application and sector specific FAQs. 
 
Workshops are available online via Zoom, the following webinars are scheduled: 

 
Thursday 27th September 10:30am Auckland  
Thursday 3rd September 1:30pm All /General  
Tuesday 22nd September 1:30pm Sports/Health  
Tuesday 13th October 1:30pm Community / Arts  
Thursday 29th October 10:30am Education / Religious and Other  
 
 
Register by clicking the links above, or on our Facebook page. Participants are limited to 25 per session, so register to 
guarantee your space. We look forward to seeing you there. 

https://lionfoundation.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0c0adef3e833783a94bb2396a&id=9ad4840baa&e=9163828be5
https://lionfoundation.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0c0adef3e833783a94bb2396a&id=442fb7c39a&e=9163828be5
https://lionfoundation.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0c0adef3e833783a94bb2396a&id=61d6311a85&e=9163828be5
https://lionfoundation.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0c0adef3e833783a94bb2396a&id=f58250d5c5&e=9163828be5
https://lionfoundation.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0c0adef3e833783a94bb2396a&id=6b15517521&e=9163828be5
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District Awards 2020 updates 

 
Recently the Council of Governors accepted the updates to the Multiple District awards by a 

committee set up to review and update the awards. Some of which were well out of date and 

not relevant anymore.  

 

All District 202F Club secretaries were recently emailed the updated awards by District          

Secretary PDG Liz Murray.                                                                                                                   

The information has been uploaded to www.lionsclubs.org.nz/awards  on the New Zealand      

Lions website, or available from me. 

 

Community Service awards 

The District 202F Project award winner is sent onto the Multiple District MD202 Ron Usmar 

Award for Community Service. The main change is that this award is now presented in           

electronic form with a few changes to the points system. This award is based on service          

projects from 2019-2020 Lions year. 

Bulletin Awards  

The Ian Mathieson Award for best club bulletin and the Grass Roots IT award now at          

Multiple District level become the MD Ron Rowe Award Public Relations and                          

Communication. The changes here are that Social media, webpages and local media have 

been included in the criteria and points are allocated for these areas. These changes were 

reached after consultation from Ron Rowe. This award is based on bulletins from 2019-2020 

Lions year. 

Environmental Photos  

PDG Barbara Sharpe Environmental Photo award is a District award and remains the same so 

please take those amazing photos. size 8”x10 “in the sections of Animal Life, Landscape 

(urban or Rural) Plant life, Weather phenomenon. The photos must be taken within the           

District 202F district area. 

All entries to me by October 30th 2020 

District F and J can enter this year’s Multiple District Convention award winners because of 

Covid cancelling our conventions. 

Please continue to publicize your Lions work on your Facebook page, local media and 

around your community. Spreading the word of the Lions projects will increase membership. 

Send photos and an explanation for the District Facebook page to DG Governor Sue, PDG 

Lynette Batt, or myself and we will upload to the District Facebook. 

 

Contact me if I can help with publicity for your Club or awards information. 

Wendy Goodwin PDG  

202f Awards and Media coordinator 

202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Mobile 0272811803 

http://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/awards
mailto:202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Shiver me timbers swashbucklers!  Have you seen this? 

Fiordland Trails Trust and Real Journeys  

Cruise-for-a-Cause to Doubtful Sound  

Sat 10-Sun 11 October 2020 
Head to the briney hearties and help raise some serious pieces of eight for the second leg of Te Anau to Te 

Anau Downs trail, an extension of our extremely popular Lake2Lake trail from Te Anau to Manapouri.  

100% of the booty you pay for your ticket goes to the Trails Trust.  There’s not a lot of time - all tickets must 

be sold by 14 September! 

What you will want to know: 

The cruise will leave from Manapouri at 12 noon, be at Pearl Harbour by 11.30am at the latest.  Allow plenty 

of time to park and eat your pre-ordered pirate lunch.  Cruise arrives back to Manapouri between 1.30 and 

2pm.  A little later than normal as Real Journeys have offered to give us some more time on the sound on 

Sunday morning.  Manapouri has plenty of parking. 

 

As we are going with a pirate theme, please bring along your favourite pirate costume (not compulsory) for a 

night of scuttlebutt piratey adventure. 

 

Its going to be all fun and games with ‘ahoy me hearties’ entertainment and a brief trail update from          

Engineer David Boniface and Chairman Steve Hoskin.  There be treasure with live and silent auctions, and 

any plunder or booty you wish to donate or suggest please let us know. 

 

Please go to Real Journeys website: https://www.realjourneys.co.nz/en/experiences/cruises/doubtful-sound-

overnight-cruises/more-info/  to find out more details about the Doubtful Sound Cruise.  You are in for a real 

treat.  Once you have reserved your bed more information will be forwarded to you.   

 

To maximise on this fantastic opportunity the charge will be $550 per person for top deck cabins, $499 per 

person for double/twin cabins, $399 for quad share and $998 for single cabin.  Remember this is a 100%  

donation to the Trails Trust.  Your booking will be confirmed on receipt of payment to Fiordland Trails Trust 

bank account 03 1749 0049791 00, Westpac. 
 

We have an exciting opportunity for 4 lucky people to do an optional extra Helicopter flight to West Arm, 

courtesy of Te Anau Helicopters, followed by a mystery tour.  Enquire for more details from 

jocelyn@fiordlandtrails.nz  

 

Approximately 20 experienced cyclists will have the option to have their bikes taken to the top of the Wilmot 

Pass for an exhilarating cycle back down to West Arm on Sunday at an extra cost of $25 each for cartage of 

bikes on boat and to the top of the Pass. 

 

So don’t be a lily-livered scallywag – book your ticket today and get set for the time of your life with a great 

bunch of hearties whilst also making a solid donation to our great cause. 

 

https://www.realjourneys.co.nz/en/experiences/cruises/doubtful-sound-overnight-cruises/more-info/
https://www.realjourneys.co.nz/en/experiences/cruises/doubtful-sound-overnight-cruises/more-info/
mailto:jocelyn@fiordlandtrails.nz
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Camp Quality is a camp for children with Childhood Cancer and the siblings of these children. 

It is held in January every year at Queenstown. It is a wonderful event for these children with 

each child requiring at least 1 volunteer to be with them at all times. Having had the privilege 

of attending last year’s camp for an afternoon I was amazed at the way these volunteers give 

up their time to support this camp, some have been doing so for many years. This camp also 

gives the parents of these children a break as they do not attend so they also get a holiday 

knowing their children are being looked after. 

 

Since the Covid-19 shutdown Camp Quality have lost a lot of their sponsors and this year have 

had to cut their camp back to 4 days from a week. I know a lot of clubs support this worthy 

cause and a lot of clubs bake for the camp. If you see your way to making an extra donation to 

camp quality this year it would be very much appreciated and this of course supports one of 

our major cause’s childhood cancer. If you make a donation can you please send it to District 

Treasurer James Whyte. 

 

Thank you in anticipation 

 

Allan Fleury 

 

GST Coordinator  

 

202f.gst@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 

 

THE SEAWARD BUSH BRANCH LINE -                                                     

INVERCARGILL- TOKANUI RAILWAY 1886-1966  

by ALEX GLENNIE 

Toi Tois Tokanui Lions Club along with Alex Glennie are involved in            

producing this book. Over 280 pages full of colour photographs, documents 

and printed matter on the history of the railway.  

The book launch is Saturday 17 October 2020, 2pm at the Tokanui Hall, 

if you would like to attend please RSVP by 30th September 2020.  

Books will be available to purchase on the day. Pre-orders are being taken 

$59.95 + postage & packaging. To place an order or RSVP to the book 

launch please email toklions@yahoo.com or text 0272135657, please leave 

your name, address, email address and contact phone number.  

mailto:toklions@yahoo.com
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Senior Section 
1st Allivia Steele            St Johns School  

2nd Ryan Crossan         St Johns School   

3rd  Jake Smith               St Johns School   

  

Highly Commended      

Annie Dowling               St Johns School 

Winning School St Johns School    

  

Junior Section 
1st Holly Radford      Wanaka Primary School   

2nd = Paige Smith        Johns School       

2nd = Mackenzie Vaughan   Limehills      

  

Highly Commended - 

Chloe McAuley -    St Johns 

Elsie Turrell -    Limehills 

Fred Dowling - St Johns 

Winning School - Wanaka Primary 

 

Computer Capers Theme 2020 “A Person who inspires me” 
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Hello Everyone, 

 

Here a Note from 2nd VDG and GMT Jerry Schuurmans 

As you all know we share the load for visiting clubs in our District. 

As a result of that I have started visiting some clubs as well 

It is an absolute pleasure to meet you all in your club environment. 

So far there has not been one visit the same. really good. 

From having the meeting at someone’s home, to having an informative evening about habitat for humanity, and ore just celebrating 

the fellowship with a bit of line dancing before dessert. 

The only problem has been this civid-19 putting a sting into things again. 

 Some clubs are having trouble finding a venue for the Tea meeting and board meeting. 

But we will get there by perseverance and determination. 

Special because Kindness matters. 

Also as being quoted by a Club President:- 

 

Our biggest asset in our club are our members. 

We cannot insure them, 

So, we have to look after them  

Because we cannot afford to lose them. 

 

Great projects (big ore small) with good publicity makes it attractive to new members. 

So far, I know there has been at least 10 members been added to our District 202F 

Well done. 

 

Yours 2nd VDG  

Jerry Schuurmans 

GMT 

Cromwell Lake Dunstan 
Face Masks/Coverings Ted might not be able to see very 

well but at least he’s not spreading his bugs!  

Thanks to Judy’s suggestion we have been making masks 

and giving them to Cromwell’s Community House to          

distribute. This has been a great opportunity for those of us 

wishing to clean out our fabric stash. Unfortunately elastic 

is in short supply nationwide. If you have any spare elastic 

we could use please let Judy know. As at 24 August we had 

made 114 masks.  

We’re selling Christmas cakes again this year. The first    

order will be placed at the start of September. $20 per cake. 

Raewyn has order forms if you want to collect orders from 

friends and family. The club catered for a Ripponburn Staff 

Dinner on the 5th September, at the Lowburn Hall. It would be a 2 course meal (soup and mains) $30.00 per person for 50 persons. 

Ripponburn staff will provide dessert and are happy to clean up hall. Christmas Trees: Diana has 8 businesses including us willing to 

decorate a Christmas tree. Father’s Day Raffle: Highlands Motorsport Park has donated a wonderful prize for our raffle – museum 

entry for four people, go-cart ride and taxi ride. Diana distributed raffle cards to members and organised a roster on 3rd & 4th        

September at New World. Prize is valued at $425.00. It was suggested that we could have coffee at the Highlands Motorsport Park 

Café sometime. It reported that 74 masks have been made and other masks are in the process of being sewn, that will bring the total 

masks to 114. The masks have been taken to the Cromwell Community House.   ( Well done Cromwell Lake Dunstan) 
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Balclutha 
The July meeting was addressed by Balclutha bike park project representatives Jared McPhee and Racheal Jenkinson. Committee 

chairman Jared enlightened the meeting with the plans for a major redevelopment of Naish and Centennial parks. Although the plans 

appear ambitious, the value the project will bring to Balclutha will be significant and Lions members were left in no doubt the             

desired outcomes will be achieved. The August meeting was addressed by 4 representatives of Sth Otago Forrest and Bird. Members 

were impressed with the level of enthusiasm shown and were similarly surprised at the range of activities Forrest and Bird are            

involved in. And who knew that the Catlins is home to a bat species of some significance. A group of members helped out with the 

running of the iconic Catlins Rally. The rally had some extra significance this year as it was the first to take place in NZ since the 

Autumn lockdown. Services provided ranged from the Friday layout of road signs (and Saturday retrieval) to corner Marshall duties. 

President Mark Way and partner Karen Piercy spent a few hours on a cold Saturday afternoon in a remote part of the Catlins. Karen 

maintains it took two days to warm up. Firewood cutting, drying, and selling continues to be a great earner for Balclutha Lions. The 

club is indebted to Gary Craig of Warepa who provides raw material, and a suitable place to work. Tim Samson continues to put 

together the finishing touches of a "poker run" that will take place on the 7th of November. Start will be in Milton at 10am with the 

finish planned for the Beaumont Hotel at around 6pm.Further details are available on the Balclutha Lions Facebook page or email 

Tim at tim.samson53@gmail.com.  (To the editor of your bulletin, what a fantastic job you have done, I look forward to next months 

issue.– Editor 202F ) 

Lawrence                                                                                        
Competition was kept amongst Lions members and Min thanked Davey and Andrew for their help with weighing the crops. He then 

asked Soni Lyders to present the Ross Lyders Memorial Cup. Jason Lyders was the winner with 16 ½ tonne per hectre.                  

Arrangements for Stars in their eyes is progressing well. 32ish tables sold. Plenty of helpers needed for set up Fri, on Sat night, and 

clean up. 3 drink stations, 2 workers per station. Jim delivered load of wood to resident with ill health. Working bee at the daffodils 

on the 30th Aug. Discussion held about making picnic tables for daffodil trust which had been put on hold and will look into later. 

Blair Vining Plaque - Charity Hospital committee asked what we would like to have inscribed on our plaque and it was decided to 

keep it simple 'LAWRENCE LIONS CLUB 2020' 

Clyde & Districts 

 

 

 

All “our girls” are working hard making flowers, cutting paper, 

sticking them on and creating new ideas all the time. A Float 

evolves as we go along – the balance comes as we bounce ideas 

off each other. Inspiration comes at 3.00am sometimes!! I would 

love all 35 members to make a paper flower to go into the 

“garden” under the butterfly. I think there may be some hilarity at 

the next meeting when we all try. Wheelie Bins.... Bill and Kate 

you are a credit to Lions. A very excited Kate said she had sold 

from her place $1,000 of them in a week. A working bee was held to wash more 

and prepare them for sale.  Our flyer drop’s are paying off big time. 42 wheelie 

bins sold over August plus a bird feeder. Well done Team. Flyer drops have  

certainly generated interest & sales. 

 

 

1 tonne of citrus was kindly shipped from Lions in 

Whangarei via Mainfreight to Cromwell. 35          

volunteer hours by members of Clyde & Districts 

sorting the fruit into bags and boxes and delivered to 

people in Clyde, Alexandra & Districts to brighten 

their winter with golden shots of sunshine and          

vitamins  

 

Kate Whyte our Citrus Project Leader directing proceedings in 

the Mainfreight Yard in Cromwell. Go Kate! Thank you          

Norman for being Kate’s back up.  
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Te Anau Kepler                                                                              
The 6 members (and one brave husband - Bob) who came on our 

Milford trip, all had a great day. Our guide was Tara, and she 

did a great job. She was excellent. We left the Events Centre at 

8.30 am and we had several stops on the way in. The weather 

was lovely so we were really lucky. We went on a two hour 

cruise with Mitre Peak Cruises, and there were lots of dolphins 

who were hanging around beside and under the boat then when 

the skipper put his foot down, they had fun following us in the 

wake. We also saw two little groups of Blue Penguins and a 

couple of lazy Seals. We munched our lunch on board then it 

was off again in the coach which we had all to ourselves. We 

walked across the swing bridge up to the Gantry, which was 

amazing. Then further down the road a little, we had a nice wan-

der in the nature walk at Lake Gunn. We arrived back at 4.30 

pm. Tired but happy. Photo : – Lions Changeover lunch at Brony’s – 1 st August  

Wanaka Leo Club                                                                                                                                                                                           
At the September meeting we have a Lion member from the Clyde and Districts Club 

coming to the Leos tea meeting to teach them how Felt is made and then the Leo's will 

learn how to make poppys out of the felt. These poppys will be used in the wreath for 

next year's Anzac Day. Last month the Leos started on their hand warmer project. The 

October meeting will consist of a working bee at the Pembroke  Cemetery. Far Right is 

a photo of some of the hand warmers. The next step is to add the  Lavender and stitch 

the end up .     Leos below at the September meeting learning the process how to make 

the Poppy’s  from the wool into Felt. 

                                                   

Finish product, many more to made  

at another Leo Club night. Big thank 

you to Lion Anne from the Clyde & 

Districts Club. She has lots of            

patience . The Leos loved the night.                  
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Wanaka Upper Clutha                                                                                                                                                                                   
The Bullock Bar has been booked for a Quiz night on 

the 7th October. More information later. This is a  

Fundraiser for M!NT Trust and other community           

projects. M!NT are our guest speakers at the October 

meeting. For those who do not know about the M!NT 

Trust .                                                                                                                                                                                                             

**M!NT is a small group of local families working 

on a voluntary basis to support youth and young 

adults with intellectual  disabilities in the Upper  

Clutha region. Established in 2017 and only recently 

becoming an incorporated group with  charitable 

status in November 2019, the group’s vision is to 

“Strengthen together to achieve a good life for our 

children with intellectual disability”. Currently, local youth and young adults with intellectual disabilities have no or limited 

access to  community events and extracurricular activities and rely on families to seek, organise and fund these opportunities. 

This is a significant responsibility and commitment, drawing on limited private energy and resources ** 

Guest Speaker - Lion Pam Kane spoke about her involvement in the production of the book "Shirt Tales #2". a story of prominent 

and interesting women from the Upper Clutha. Betty George thanked Pam for her very interesting and informative talk.  

Plants are needed for a stall at 

one of the locations of the 

House and Garden tour in aid 

of the Hub. The stall will be 

held on 14th to 15th of          

November in Donella            

Osborne’s garden. Please 

start potting up any veggies, 

bulbs, annuals or shrubs - 

whatever you can spare from 

your garden. 

 

Club members- Barbara, 

Lynette and Marianne          

helping with the clean up the 

side of the roads out Albert 

Town on Sunday 13th Sept. 

Right:  

The distance between the 2 

arrows is not very far. 

Two bags of rubbish was 

picked up between the           

arrows. 
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 in 2020-2021 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1299 

1288 

30 June 2020 

31st August 

 30th September 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 30 October 

30 November  

 
31 December 

 31 January 
 29 February 

31 March  

31 July 
1291 

 30 April 

31 May 
 

30 June 2021   

 

 

 

 

Ngaire Evans  - Gore Hokonui 

Te Anau 
Letter from John Barker – The family would like to make a donation to put up a Park Bench somewhere in Te Anau as a Memorial 

for Maurice. Or a trophy for bowls or indoor bowls. Money from the hay sale still coming in. Money to go towards The Food Bank 

& The Lakes District Rescue. 

The Hay Sale money is to be divided between the Lakes District Air & Rescue & the Fiordland Food Bank. With L DART it is to be 

emphasized that the money with stay in the Fiordland Area. The amount of  $4500 for each. Denise to contact Lloyd Matheson about 

speaking at our next Tea meeting to accept the donation  

Steptoe – This will be subject to the Covid situation. Getting an article advertising this in the Southland Express.  

Parting Thought: 

The only difference between the Saint & the Sinner is that every Saint has a past  

& every Sinner has a future.                

Oscar Wilde 

Roxburgh 
Winter crop competition: Propose lions to cater for this 2021 at Millers Flat hall. 

4WD trip will require packed lunches. Cold meat owing to fire ban. 

Lion Tom approached by Teviot Promotions in regards to the plant boxes currently in the main street of Roxburgh and other. Lion 

club asked if interested in painting these plant containers. Approx. 8 boxes. 

 Lions Park Millers Flat. Concrete repairs completed. Tables at the Park require strengthening. 

Excess meals left over from tea meeting to be packed and frozen. Given out to the community when need arises. Club members can 

buy. 

Queenstown  
Chris Dickson from Smiths Craft Brewery after funds for Queenstown Primary Skiing Assistance, it was mentioned it would be 

more appropriate to go to there Stewart Island trip. 

Senior Citizen Xmas Function: It has been decided to give this a Miss this year and to continue with our support of Happiness house. 

Thanks for those who assisted at the Mecure casino It was set up as a private function for a 50th but turned into a wedding. Lake 

Hayes A&P: We have received application to do our BBQ and assist with Car parking. Heads up for Kids: Simon advises that 72kg 

with an estimated value of $2600 has been sent to HUFK 
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International Peace Poster Contest 

For over three decades, Lions clubs around the globe have been sponsoring a very special art contest in schools and 

youth groups. Creating peace posters gives children everywhere the chance to express their visions of peace and          

inspire the world through art and creativity. 

Peace Poster Contest Deadlines 

Students ages 11, 12 or 13 as of November 15 are eligible to participate in the International Peace Poster Contest.           

Entries not meeting the following deadlines will be disqualified. 

January 15: Kits go on sale from the Club Supplies Sales Department at International Headquarters. 

October 1: Deadline to purchase kits from the Club Supplies Sales Department at International Headquarters. 

November 15: Postmark deadline for a club to send one winning poster (per contest sponsored) to the                                 

District Governor. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a District Governor to send one winning district poster to Multiple District Council 

chairperson. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a district governor not belonging to a multiple district to send one winning poster 

to the Public Relations Department at International Headquarters. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a club not belonging to a district to send one winning entry to the Public Relations 

Department at International Headquarters. 

December 15: Postmark deadline for the multiple district council chairperson to send one winning poster to the Public 

Relations Department at International Headquarters. 

February 1: International winners notified on or before this date. 
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Otautau 
Our major fundraiser- Slinkskins is having a year off, hopefully this is not terminal!! So where does this leave our little club with 

more than half the membership 60+ with not too much enthusiasm for working bee type fundraisers(firewood etc)? All we have as 

prospective income is the Covid-19 delayed wine & food event. Running this will take a 100% commitment from us all to prepare & 

serve plus the setting up clean-up and most importantly ticket sales. I hope that that 100% commitment is forthcoming, or the project 

will be in jeopardy.  

The Quiz nights that I am quizmaster for at The Otautau Hotel, and some club members are regulars in teams, has raised $10895(10 

nights) for various charities/ organisations this year and our Club held the quiz one time for Borland Lodge ($1300) as well as            

assisting with the daffodil day quiz and early in year got the $1270 raised at the bushfire appeal quiz to add to our donation to the 

Lions water tank fund.  

Our Club has also been involved in the previous two years and the Total raised at the Quiz nights for the 3 years is $26813. Maybe 

that is why we have noticed less requests for funds from local Clubs.  

Membership once again is a major focus at Cabinet and Club level. 202F District is 45 lost members away from potentially losing its 

District Status. Ohai/Nightcaps are  planning to do a presentation to local High School , Young Farmers Club & new people to their 

district  explaining what Lions achieve in their communities and have invited Otautau if we want to take part? Is this an opportunity 

to enact Herb’s plan for us each to ask a prospective member along? 

Ohai Nightcaps 

On Monday, 3rd August we all had a great night celebrating the successes of John and 

Carron Levett, who it was an honour to present the 2020 Community Service Award to. It 

was great to see such a turnout, a testimony to the breadth and depth of Carron and John’s 

involvement in our community. I wish them all the best and a relaxing time in their new 

community of Manapouri.  

We raised $1300 at the Otautau Hotel Quiz evening for the Borland Trust plus $750         

earlier brings us to over $2000 we have given this year to help their COVID $50k deficit. 

Andrew Pardoe-Burnett, the Waiau School Principal and a Tuatapere Lion has taken over 

the Lions 202F Borland Youth Leadership role. Our aim this year is for every member to 

invite a prospective new member along as our numbers have dwindled to 13 Also, we are 

currently looking for new ways to help our community. Our annual donations last year 

were $12,540  

Alexandra 

Wednesday Smoko’s These social gatherings have proved to be popular with members 

over the last few winter months, so we have decided to extend them for a while longer. Those that attend them on a regular basis 

have discussed the matter and decided they will still have them each week and alternate between Alexandra one week and Clyde the 

next, and pick which café they will go to. So if you are free on a Wednesday morning, feel free to come along and exchange the odd 

lie or two. We have had a meeting regarding the signs at the entrances to Alexandra and have officially taken over the ongoing main-

tenance of them. We have also arranged to have some of the trees removed which are shading the solar lighting panels. Camp Qual-

ity Bowls Tournament- D Lamont -date set for March 21 2021 all club needs to do is organise raffles and prizes as the bowling club 

will do the organising and running. 30 people attended Dinner and Movie evening, Blossom Float progressing well and Princess has 

been chosen. Wednesday morning coffee gets together proving popular. Clyde Golf Tournament for Prostate cancer appeal coming 

up in Sept.                                                                                                                                                                                              

Waikiwi                                                                                                                                                                                                             

The Lily bulbs have arrived and will be available on Tuesday night to be picked up at the Lions Meeting, just in time for spring 

planting. Remember the 12th October, Monday night, for Jingo Bingo at the Waikiwi Tavern. 7pm start. On Tuesday 4 August we 

had the pleasure of hearing our guest speaker, Janice Lee from Koha Kai, speaking to us about Koha Kai: how she came identify the 

need and how to meet that need; how she helped to develop the trainees from eager beginners into good workers; the challenges, 

pitfalls and rewards of what she was doing; meeting the current needs; and where to from here. It was an interesting and informative 

talk about one of our own doing the right thing for her community. Well, our ‘friend??’ Covid-19 has once again come along and 

disrupted our fundraising activities, with this Sunday Drags being cancelled due to the restrictions on numbers of people at an event. 

We will hear more about future events in due course. Parting Thoughts used in August: 

 **May you be proud of the work you do, the person you are and the difference you make 

**You know you’re working-class when your TV is bigger than your book-case.  
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Gore Hokonui 

Our August guest speaker, Kendra a breath of fresh air. Life in Dubai is certainly very different from here. We enjoyed 
meeting her father and brother as well. 
Many thanks to Alwyn who brought excess home made cards to the last meeting. We were able to purchase these at a 
reduced rate and they went very quickly. I 

 
ELEVEN COMMANDMENTS FOR AN ENTHUSIASTIC TEAM 

Ian Percy 
 

1.     Help each other be right – not wrong 
 
2.     Look for ways to make ideas work – not for a reason they will not 
 
3.     If in doubt, check it out. Don’t make negative assumptions about each other. 
 
4.     Help each other win and take pride in each other’s victories. 
 
5.     Speak positively about each other and about the organization at every opportunity. 
 
6.     Maintain a positive mental attitude no matter what the circumstances. 
 
7.     Act with initiative and courage as if it all depends on you. 
 
8.     Do everything with enthusiasm – it is contagious. 
 
9.     Whatever you want – give it away. 
 
10.    Don’t lose faith – never give up. 
 
11. Have fun. 

Alexandra Dunstan 
 
It was very sad to see Past President Glenys suddenly died this month at home. We miss you Glenys. Thanks to all the members 

who took the time to say farewell at her funeral last week, also to Suzette for her thoughtful eulogy . 

The teddy bears we knit for children admitted to Dunstan Hospital have proved so popular that it was decided that other children 

should also get the benefit of them. Alexandra Primary School gives one to each of their junior students who get certificates at  

assembly each week. 
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INVERCARGILL HOST 

 

Clinton 
Winter has finally turned up and our firewood is 

been put to good use.  Many thanks was given on 

Friday by recipients of the wood and they were 

surprised to get a pork roast as well.  Many thanks 

to Terry Nicholas and Benji for organising 

this.  Still liasing with other zone clubs re extra 

funding for the Balclutha St John mannequin. Tim 

Grant came along from Young Farmers to discuss 

the possibility of joint projects, Young Farmers 

are seeing a good rise in members.  It was            

suggested a joint community gathering be run in 

Clinton between Lions and You Farmers.           

Popotonoa Hill Walk planning on track (no pun 

intended).  Ben and Benji have been liasing with 

all parties involved.  Stock Drive:  $26000 to date, 

money still coming in. .  Big thanks to Donna for 

her great job doing the bulletin. A bit of                   

entertainment coming up in the form of a black tie 

ball and a not so mystery, mystery bus trip.           

Looking forward to these , says President Ben. 

We have been approached by a local lady to join 

the Clinton Lions Club.  The committee has 

agreed to ask her along. 

Balclutha St John – mannequin has hit a dead end.  

New radio telephones are needed so we are going 

to help them get new RT’s.  The pricing is to be 

advised. 

Gore St John – have been using a borrowed Bone 

Marrow drill used for administering the meds.  

We will purchase one for them.  Price to be            

advised . Guest Speaker:  Sarah gave talk on her 

trip to Uganda with her daughter Kristen 2 years 

ago.  Volunteered in orphanage (“Fountain of 

Peace”) for abandoned babies. 

Closing Thought:  When someone asks you a 

question you don’t want to answer, smile and 

ask them why they want to know.   

 

 

Lumsden                                                                                   
Due to the country remaining in Level 2 for COVID-19 we are unable to use our usual meeting venue as FENZ have declared their 

premises to be for Operational Staff only so we will instead be meeting at the Senior Citizens Rooms on Diana Street at 2:30pm on 

Sunday 6th September. We will have as a theme "Mask Up for COVID" and there will be prizes in various categories for face           

coverings worn. Thank you to everyone who assisted/contributed to the successful Cake Stall that we held on Friday morning.  A 

special thanks to Lynda and Cheryl who worked through pricing the items Thursday afternoon      
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Zone 1 

Cromwell  

 Cromwell Golden Age  

Cromwell Lake Dunstan    

Queenstown     

Wanaka & Districts    

Wanaka Upper Clutha  

Wanaka Leos      
Zone 2 

Alexandra     

Alexandra Dunstan   

Clyde & Districts      

Omakau Districts (Please share some club news)                      

Maniototo       

Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke (Please share some club news)  
  Zone 3 

Clinton (good to see you up to date)    

Clutha Valley(Please share some club news)                               

Lawrence     

Owaka                                                      

Roxburgh & District   

West Otago 

Balclutha  (Good to see you on the board) 
Zone 4 

Balfour    

Lumsden       

Mossburn & Districts  (please share some club news )            

Mossburn Nth Southland  (Please share some club news)  

Riversdale     

Te Anau                                           

Te Anau Kepler     
Zone 5 

Gore Hokonui    

Gore Host  (Please share some club news)                                        

Gore Pakeke                                                                        

Gore River Valley   

Mataura   (thank you for the club news)  

Toi Tois Tokonui         

Wyndham  (Please share some club news)  

Wyndham Pioneer  
Zone 6 

Makarewa      

Ohai Nightcaps     
Otautau      

Riverton             

Tuatapere & Districts   

Winton                                                     

Winton Central Southland  

James Hargest College Leos   
Zone 7 

Invercargill Central       

Invercargill Host                                                                                      

Stewart Island       

Waihopai City        

Waikiwi           

Southland Girls High Leos   

  

= Article  received 

= Bulletin received 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bulletins/ Articles- Received from July 1st- - - 2020 till 30th June 2021 
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202 F’s Southern Flyer  Editor  Ann Saunders 

Email:  202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 
Happy to receive your bulletins by email.     
 
                                   

 Phone 0274344188  
 

Next Issue :  158 
Sunday 27th September 2020 
 

Covering note -Tag- 

This cheque to go 

Diabetes 1 or Camp quality 

CMF or Club dues etc etc 

2000.00 Lions International District 202F 

202F District Treasurer 

PDG James Whyte 

Nelsen Ridge Road, RD3 

Alexandra 9393 

Two thousand Dollars  

  

 

 

 

 

     https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/  

POST TO 

 

Cabinet have recently set up a 202F Facebook page for use by all members 
of the Lions family to promote projects and activities within your 
Clubs.  The link to the page is https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/, so 
please feel free to ‘like’ the page, and to post pictures and stories from 
the goings on in your Clubs.  Special thanks to Donald Lamont who         
provided the disk of photos from Convention in Maniototo for inclusion 
on the page. 

NOTE CHANGE OF 202F TREASURER 

https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/
http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwizmceg4YLMAhWDkpQKHQWaDL0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.underconsideration.com%2Fbrandnew%2Farchives%2Fnew_logo_for_facebook_done_in-house_with_eric_olson.php&psig
https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/

